OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12JDA12 JDA-N ROV inspection 
COORDINATION DATE – 22 May 2012
PROJECT- John Day Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  14 June 2012 (FPOM) 
Description of the problem – Due to ladder undermining, the JDA-N contractor requests a ROV inspection of the JDA-N entrance.
Type of outage required- similar outage as required for annual mid-season ROV inspections; AWS flow would be throttled back.  In addition, spill from the north bays would need to be reduced or moved to the south so the ROV could get along the outside edge of the fishway.
Impact on facility operation – This operation would take the north fishway out of FPP criteria, however, the goal is to overlap this ROV inspection with the mid-season ROV inspection.  There would be an additional half day outage of the AWS.
Dates of impacts/repairs – For JDA-S- about five hours on 1 August.  The inspection usually occurs in the morning.
For JDA-N- about 8 – 10 hours on 2 August.  This includes the routine ROV inspection of the gratings as well as the additional ROV inspection of the entrance.
Length of time for repairs – Total impacts for both ladders would be 1.5 days. 
Expected impacts on fish passage – 
Downstream migrants- 

Upstream migrants- The impacts are expected to be minimal since the mid-season ROV is scheduled for the time of least impacts on adult salmonids.  There will be one fully functional fishway operating at all times.
Comments from agencies

Final results
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

